
 Dear Parents  

It has been an incredible weekend of celebration. It is long overdue, but the timing can’t be better. As we move closer 

to the Christmas festivities, the spirit of unity, positivity and sheer exhilaration has spread throughout the country. 

The Springboks winning the 2019 Rugby World Cup has ignited hope and a shared pride in all South Africans. Well 

Done, Bokke!  

This is the penultimate newsletter for the year. As another successful year draws to a close, we round up the final 

term’s events and prepare for the last few weeks before closure.  

Annual General Meeting and Budget Meeting 

Our AGM and Budget meeting on the 28 October was well attended and well received by our parents and staff. We 

appreciate those parents who were able to be there and contribute to the evening. We are also grateful for the effort 

and time put into the budget by Gina Layzell and her finance team, consisting of Tania Hammond and Kerry Murray, 

and to Brian Payne for his expertise in overseeing the process. I would also like to acknowledge our chairperson, 

Amon Kasambala and the entire Governing Body for the selfless vigour they share with the Winston Park Primary 

School community. 

Grade R Orientation 

Grade R Orientation was held on 31st October 2019. We welcomed our new learners and parents to the Winston 

Park Family. Children got to meet their teacher and peers, while parents were given information packs and were 

informed about the school routines and procedures.  Thanks and appreciation goes to all those involved in ensuring 

the success of this programme.   
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FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL  

Winston Park Primary News 

“Together, we nurture and inspire each of 

our children to become confident and 
well-adjusted life long learners”. 

 

With integrity  

Promoting respect and responsibility  

Providing a caring, secure environment  

       Striving for excellence 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

FINAL ASSESSMENTS AND EXAMINATIONS 

As our children move into a time of assessment and examination, it is imperative that there is some balance in their and our 

lives.  

End of the year examination/assessments began on Friday 01/11/2019 and will finish on 12/11/2019. Examination time-tables 

for each grade as well as a break down for each subject have already been given to your child. Details can be found on the 

D6.  We know you are really anxious for your child to do well, but we appeal to you, parents, not to let your stress become 

your child’s stress.  

You play an important part in helping your child to give of their best. The teachers have been busy preparing and reinforcing 

the skills necessary for our children to demonstrate their learning. We don’t want to cause test anxiety, rather we want our 

kids to be as prepared as possible. Here at Winston Park, we endeavor to always create a stress-free learning environment. 

The best way to support your child during the stress of revision and examination is to make home life as calm and pleasant 

as possible. We encourage you to focus on building your child’s confidence. 

The sporting calendar will continue during the examination/ testing period. It is important that our children do not use the 

examination as an excuse to miss practices or fixtures.   

 

WORLD KINDNESS DAY 

World Kindness Day is celebrated annually on 13th November. The mission of the World Kindness Day is to create a kinder 

world by inspiring individuals and nations towards greater kindness. In our assembly last Tuesday, Mrs Duthie and her class 

did a video presentation and a talk to the Junior Primary children, inspiring them, by their gesture of kindness, to be 

‘Superheroes of Kindness.‘ 

On Wednesday, based on Mrs Duthie’s assembly, I challenged the Senior Primary learners to concentrate on the qualities of 

being friendly, generous and considerate towards others.  

 

UNIVERSAL CHILDREN’S DAY 

Universal Children’s Day is celebrated annually on 20th November. The goal of this day is to promote togetherness around 

the world, awareness of the problems children face and improve the welfare of all children. ‘Investing in our future means 

investing in our children.’ This year Children’s Day focuses on the importance of a healthy childhood. See more on how you 

can participate in World Children’s Day: www.unicef.org/world-childrens-day.                                                                    

HAPPY CHILDREN’S DAY to all, young and old! 

 

GRADE 7 CAREER DAY  

On the 27th November, as part of the Life Orientation syllabus, our Grade 7 learners will be involved in a career day 

programme. Guest speakers have been invited to talk to our learners about the different professions and career choices 

available to them.  

FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL CONTINUED 

http://www.unicef.org/world-childrens-day


Outings 

 The children will be going on the following outings.  

Grade R/1 -    22  November -Christmas Fair at Fulton School. 

Grade 4     -   26 November- Watercrest Mall ( Movies) 

Grade 3     -   02 December — Young Engineers  

Grade 2     -   02 December – Wet Rock 

Grade 5     -   02 December – Watercrest Mall ( movies)  

Grade 7     -   02 December – God’s Golden Acre 

 

Carol Service and Nativity Play Evening 

Our Junior Primary Choir will be visiting the Gillitts Rest Home on 14th November. They will entertain the residents with an 

hour of carol singing. We are looking forward to our annual Carol Service and Nativity presentation on 21st November, at 5 

pm. All Winston Park families and community members are invited to join us as we celebrate the real meaning of Christmas 

and sing carols together. Our Junior and Senior Primary choirs will lead us in song and the Grade 2 classes will be part of a 

Nativity presentation.  

 

WPPS SHOUT OUT TO: 

Vibhavari Moodley who has been selected for the U13 Girls KZN Cricket team 

Mawande Dladla has passed the 1st Grade modern dancing Examination. 

Jodi McKinnon awarded KZN Colors for Mountain Biking. 

 

FUNDRAISING  

Parents please support our fundraising drive “Back to School” bash on the Saturday 16th November.  See details further on 

in the newsletter.  

There are now only 22 days left until the end of the school year. We encourage our community to embrace it with 

enthusiasm and steadfast determination. We wish our grade 7 learners a wonderful and memorable final term at Winston 

Park Primary School.          

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Elaine David 

Acting Principal 

FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL CONTINUED 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     

 

CALENDAR —  NOVEMBER 2019  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 
        U11 – U13 KZN 

Cricket Festival 

Staff Develop-

ment (Calendar / 

Planning Meet-

ing) 12h30 

U11 – U13 KZN 

Cricket Festival 

Grade 2 Mini 

Cricket 13h45 

15h00 

Sport – Cricket 

vs ND 08h00 

U11 – U13 

KZN Cricket 

Festival 

Grade 3 Mini 

Cricket 06h00 

at Curro HCA 

Cricket vs 

Northdene 1st 

Team at WP 

Cricket vs 

Northdene 

U10A at WP 

Cricket vs 

Northdene 

U11A at 

Northdene Prep 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
U11 – U13 KZN 

Cricket Festival 

Cricket vs Hill-

crest U9 14h30 

  Grade 7 Exams 

  

Grade 7 Exams 

Indoor Hockey 

U12 at St Mary’s 

Grade 2 Netball 

13h15 at Kloof 

Junior 

Grade 3 Netball 

14h30 at St 

Mary’s 

Cricket vs Hill-

crest U9 14h30 

Grade 7 Exams 

Grade 3 Mini-

Cricket 13h45 at 

Highbury Prep 

Grade 3 Mini 

Cricket 06h00 at 

Curro HCA 

Netball Tourna-

ment U10 & U11 

08h00 at Hill-

crest Primary 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
  Grade 7 Exams 

Indoor Hockey 

U13 @ St Mary’s 

  

Grade 7 Exams 

End 

Cricket vs KJP 

14h30 

Cricket vs Curro 

HCA U11B 

14h30 at WP 

Cricket vs Curro 

HCA 2nd & 3rd 

Team 14h30 at 

Curro HCA 

Cricket vs Curro 

HCA 

U10B 14h30 at 

WP 

Grade 2 Netball 

at Kloof Junior 

13h15 

Grade 3 Netball 

14h30 at St 

Mary’s 

Indoor Hockey 

U12 at St Mary’s 

Netball vs Curro 

HCA 14h30 at 

WP 

Choir to sing at 

WPPS Rest 

Home 09h00 

Grade 2 Mini 

Cricket 13h45 at 

Highbury Prep 

Grade 3 Mini 

Cricket 06h00 at 

Curro HCA 

Cricket vs Curro 

HCA 1st Team at 

Curro HCA 

Cricket vs Curro 

HCA U10A at 

WP 

Cricket vs Curro 

HCA U11A 
08h00 at Curro 

HCA 

  

Parents Year 

End Function 

18h00 at KCC 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     

CALENDAR —  NOVEMBER 2019  

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
  Indoor Hockey 

U13 @ St Mary’s 

  

Cricket U9B vs 

Forest View 

14h30 

  Grade 7 Talking 

Drums 10h30-

12h30 WPPS 

Hall 

Indoor Hockey 

U12 at St Mary’s 

Grade 2 Netball 

13h15 at Kloof 

Junior 

Grade 3 Netball 

14h30 at St 

Mary’s 

WPPS Christmas 

Carol Evening / 
Nativity Play 

17h00 

Grade R & 1 

Outing Fulton 

Christmas Fair 

09h00 – 11h30 

Grade 2 Mini 

Cricket 13h45 at 

Highbury 

Grade 3 Night 

Cricket 17h30 – 

19h00 at High-

bury 

Grade 7 Dance 

and Farewell 

Evening 

JP Term 4 Ex-

tra Murals End                   

SP Term 4 

Extra Murals 

End 

  

  

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
    Grade 4 Outing 

to Watercrest 

Movies 

Grade 1, 2 and 3 

Meet and Greet 

08h00 – 09h00 

  

  Final Assembly 

07h30 

Grade 7 Career 

Day 

JP Choir Carols 

Evening at Clifton 

Hill Estate 05h30 

for 18h00 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
  Grade 2 Outing to 

Wet Rock 

Grade 5 Outing to 

Watercrest Movies 

Grade 7 Outing to 

Golden Acre 

Walton’s Stationery 

Packs for Collection 

11h30 – 14h30 Li-

brary 

JP Prize Giving 

07h30 

SP Honours Day 

10h30 

Walton’s Station-

ery Packs for Col-

lection 

09h00 – 13h00 

Library 

BREAK UP 

DAY – END 

OF TERM 4 

Staff Lunch 

12h30 

  BREAK UP 

DAY FOR 

STAFF 

  

CALENDAR —  DECEMBER 2019  



WPPS MOMS WHO CARE  

You were chosen according to the purpose of God the 

Father and were made a holy people by his Spirit, to 

obey Jesus Christ and be purified by his blood. 

May grace and peace be yours in full measure.  

1 Peter 1 verse 2 

Congratulations to Luke Muller who will be jetting off to 

Vietnam on 22 November to represent South Africa in 

the Mathematics section in the International Science and 

Maths Challenge.  We wish him well.  

WPPS GOOD LUCK WISHES  



WPPS EARLY ACT CLUB NEWS 

Santa Shoe boxes 

We delivered 245 shoe boxes last week.  Thank you to the WPPS family for so generously pledging 

and then shopping and putting together these boxes.  You certainly will make a difference this 

Christmas.  

 

Congratulations to Samantha Soderlund and Kirsten Cottrell who wrote stories that have been accepted 

for publication!  We are so proud of you both. The theme was “Africa Magic”. Samantha’s story is entitled 

“The Dog and the Jackal” and Kirsten wrote “The Sleeping Mountains of Long Ago”.  

We look forward to seeing their stories in print.  



WPPS FUNDRAISING   



WPPS JUNIOR AND SENI OR PRIZEGIVING  

JUNIOR PRIMARY PRIZEGIVING AND SENIOR PRIMARY HONOUR’S DAY  

TUESDAY 3 DECEMBER 2019 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is that special time of year again when we acknowledge the talents of our learners. 

 

Junior Primary Prizegiving will take place at 07h30 and all our Grade 1-3 parents are invited to attend. Learners may go home after 

prizegiving at 09h15. 

PLEASE NOTE: Due to space restrictions in the hall - NO MORE THAN TWO PARENTS PER FAMILY – NO SIBLINGS. 

 

Senior Primary Honours Day starts at 10h30. This function is by invitation only. Grade 4 – 6 parents of award winners will be invited via 

SMS. SP children go home after Honour’s Day at 12h30. 

Please Note: Due to an extreme shortage of space in our hall we are unable to invite past pupils, siblings or extended family to attend this 

function.  

 

Please make sure that your child comes to school dressed in a clean, neat school uniform with polished shoes. Boys must have their hair neatly cut and 

girls must have their hair properly tied back. No tracksuits or jerseys may be worn in the hall. Children who do not conform to the dress code will not be 

allowed to attend. 

 

Please may Grade 3 and 6 learners each bring a plate of eats for our tea table. 

 



 

 WPPS 2020  FEES 



WPPS ADMISSIONS FOR 2021 

WPPS AFTERCARE  

Aftercare enrolment forms may be collected from  

Reception.   

If you have any queries you may contact Cindy Bester on 031 767 3214 or 071 342 3070 

 

WPPS ADVERTISING  

Advertising Boards on Del Buys Field 
 

Businesses are able to advertise on our Del Buys Field. The advertiser will enjoy advertising exposure along the 

back fence at Del Buys sports field along Jan Smuts Avenue where all our major sporting events are held. The 

maximum dimensions permissible for the advertising board are 2450mm x 1225mm. The cost of producing and 

erecting the board is for the Company’s account.  

The cost of displaying the board at WPPS Del Buys field is R2420.00 p.a. payable in advance. 

 

Please contact the Business Manager Gina Layzell if you are interested in an advertising board on Del Buys Field  

031 767 3214 / ginal@wppschool.co.za 

OPEN 15 JANUARY 2020  

Come into the school to collect application forms!

mailto:ginal@wppschool.co.za


WPPS AFTERCARE 

Aftercare enrolment forms may be collected from  

Reception.   

If you have any queries you may contact  

Cindy Bester on 031 767 3214 or 071 342 3070 
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WPPS MYSCHOOL  



 

WPPS MYSCHOOL  



 

WPPS MYSCHOOL  


